Five Rivers District Leadership Team Meeting

September 25th, 2008

Group:

The Five Rivers District Leadership Team

Date:

Thursday, September 25th
Place:

Ottawa 1st United Methodist Church

Members present:

Richard Croll District Lay Leader, David Wasserfallen District Director of Lay Speaking Ministries, Dr. Felix Burrows District Program Coordinator, Marvé Ralston District Communications, Rev. Tom Brady and Rev. Ronald King District Superintendent.

Members absent:

Mary Brooks, Eva Durand, Kevin Symes, and Mary Margaret Rowan
Project Revolution a Success

The first D.C.Y.M. event was held on the weekend of September 13-15th. The band Article One gave a concert to 73 participating youth and 13 adult leaders. There was good feedback from area churches that participated. The D.C.Y.M. committee has already been planning the event for next year. They have decided to use Camp Chippewa and have already secured a weekend for next fall. It was discussed that at least a six month lead time is needed for adequate planning on all events for the district. 
Our role as a District Leadership Team

There was once again discussion about how we can best carry out the new district mission to Cultivate Christian Growth. The discussion centered around the upcoming Conference on “Growing as Disciples.” Carol Krau has been asked to lead this conference and she is coming from GBOD in Nashville, TN. Arrangements needed to be firmed up regarding this. It was discussed that this Conference should be opened to the whole East Conference. 
2009 Strategy

Restructuring of the Leadership Team was discussed. Rev. King reminded the team that there will probably be a new DS introduced in December or January. Rev. King asked the team to begin thinking about looking for energetic lay leadership and clergy leadership to add to this team. We need 8-9 lay folk, 5 clergy. Rev. Brady asked whether clergy or lay persons would be the best suited to lead the district towards fulfilling their mission statement. 
Wesley Share Plan
The question was asked how we best promote the district mission which is currently the Wesley Share Plan. There are still calls to be taken in October, end of November, and the end of December. It was discussed that there would be many things competing with the Wesley Share Plan beginning with hurricane relief efforts. Richard Croll noted that most people are especially concerned with Kansas area disasters. 
Budget for 2009
The budget for the Five Rivers District Leadership Team needs to be worked on in December. D.C.Y.M. will need to request their funds. Once we have a firm budget approved by the committee we need to send a representative from our committee to defend it to CFA. 
The next scheduled meeting is Thursday, January 22nd, 2009.  The place will be announced.
Additional meetings for 2009 are April 23rd, July 23rd when the new DS will begin setting further agenda. They are currently held the 4th Thursdays quarterly. 

Richard Croll led a closing prayer and the meeting was adjourned. 

